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6. The hearing was held on December 17, 2013. At the hearing, Claimant waived 
the time periods and requested to submit additional medical information.  

 
7. Additional medical information was submitted and sent to the State Hearing 

Review Team on January 14, 2014. 
 
8. On February 3, 2014, the State Hearing Review Team approved Claimant stating 

in its recommendation: the disability determination service approved this 
Claimant for benefits in January 2014. At this point it is not clear whether the 
Claimant has been put into payment status or not. However it is anticipated that 
he will be placed into payment status. Therefore, MA-P and retro MA-P is 
approved effective January 2012. 
 

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

The Medical Assistance (MA) program is established by Title XIX of the Social Security 
Act and is implemented by Title 42 of the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR).  The 
Department of Human Services (DHS or Department) administers the MA program 
pursuant to MCL 400.10, et seq., and MCL 400.105.  Department policies are found in 
the Program Administrative Manual (PAM), the Program Eligibility Manual (PEM) and the 
Program Reference Manual (PRM).  
  
Because of the SHRT determination, it is not necessary for the Administrative Law Judge 
to discuss the issue of disability, per BAM, Item 600. 
 
The Department is required to initiate a determination of Claimant’s financial eligibility for 
the requested benefits, if not previously done. 
  

DECISION AND ORDER 

The Administrative Law Judge, based upon the above findings of fact and conclusions of 
law, decides that the Claimant meets the definition of medically disabled under the 
Medical Assistance Program affected January 2012.   
 
Accordingly, the Department is ORDERED to initiate a review of the application if it is not 
already done so, to determine if all other non-medical eligibility criteria are met.  The 
Department shall inform the Claimant of the determination in writing.  
 
A medical review should be scheduled for February 2015. The Department should check 
to see if Claimant is in current payment status or not.  If the Claimant is in current 
payment status at the medical review no further action will be necessary.  However, if the 
Claimant is not in current payment status at the medical review, the Department is to 
obtain updated application forms (DHS49) and obtain updated medical records. 
 
 
 
 






